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Group Meeting 8.12.2015

1. Welcome and introductions
Simon welcomed Kate Allen, Director of AIUK, to our meeting and we introduced ourselves.
2. Booksale
Simon opened a short discussion on the booksale by thanking everyone for their efforts in raising £3000 (including donations to mark Ken’s birthday). The clear up had been excellent with van loads taken by Amnesty and World of Books. Thanks to Pat, Sarah and Brigitte for organising this which has saved £250 by not having a skip.
The cakes had flown off the shelf thanks to Ann, Olwen and others. Results of the survey about use of credit cards had been inconclusive. Dee will report at next meeting.

The Human Rights Act action had been very successful with over 80 cards signed for Michael Gove.

As agreed at the January 2015 meeting we will review the situation at our next meeting.

3. Write for Rights
Thanks to Graham for organising. At least 2 people were minding the stall at Greenwich Market throughout and 80 cards were signed. (More were signed at this meeting).
4. January social
This will be held at Sheelagh’s on Saturday 16 January. from 7pm, 139 Lee Park, Blackheath:  Please bring food and/or drink.

5. Kate Allen updated the group on developments.
Kate began by stating that our group is famed at AIUK for our activism and fundraising. She then highlighted the following:

· New report ‘The Army of Islamic State’ which draws attention to where their arms come from, mainly the Iraqi army.
· Need to implement the Arms Trade Treaty. UK arms being used by Saudi Arabia in Yemen. AI’s work not finished.

· Write for Rights. 3 million cards sent worldwide last year. Making a difference.

· Human Rights Act. Some difficulties for government. Opposition growing to changes. Issues in Scotland and Northern Ireland where HR act part of Good Friday agreement.

· Refugees. Global campaign next year. Removal of EU coastguard/rescue boats a disaster. 1 in 16 drowned until boats reinstated when figure reduced to 1 in 427. More than 50% of Syrians displaced. 59.5 million people on the move across the world.

Lively questioning and comments from the group followed.

· ‘The Shadow World’ publication on corruption in the arms’ trade mentioned by Eileen.

· Campaigning about refugees. Malvern Council had responded to lobbying by local group members. AI has 600,000 supporters in UK with a target to double this. Need to mobilise them.

· Arms Fair campaign a success; many messages to ministers and progress on plugging loopholes re torture equipment. Graham praised the humour of the interventions.

· Stop Torture campaign will end next year. Some improvements in 4 of 5 countries targetted. Pushing for enquiry into UK complicity in torture at Bagram and Guantanamo. 

· Joseph asked about Death Penalty. Alaska has abolished it. Burkino Fasso and Guinea considering whether to do so. Worst offenders AI is concentrating on are Saudi Arabia, Iran and Pakistan (China omitted for the time being).

· Rachel asked about accessibility of reports. Kate said there are about 20 a week so problem of swamping members and website, but she will look into it.

· Finances and fundraising. International secretariat has agreed to remove expenditure on fundraising from formula which distributes money from ‘richer’ to ‘poorer’ country groups. This has put AIUK finances on a sounder footing and more will be invested in fundraising. AIUK will continue to use on-street recruiters who sign up 1000 members a month and whose work has been independently monitored as excellent.
Simon thaked Kate for her presentation and the group adjourned to pre-Christmas refreshments.
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